County Councillor Report- Cleeve Prior


Month: March 2017 
Prepared by Alastair Adams,  Littletons Division, Worcestershire County Council
Divisional Funds. 

As it is the end of the Council’s financial year at the end of this month, there was a flood of applications for grants from local groups. I was pleased to be able to help them as follows, and 3 from Cleeve Prior benefitted:- 

1. Cleeve prior Short Mat Bowls Club wanted some help with a new mat. The existing one is 30 years old - grant processed

2. Bretfest – Bretforton Music festival 15th – 22nd July wanted some help with the hire of a piano for the event - grant processed

3. Cleeve Prior Chroniclers wanted a document display stand to hold all the historical information on the village - grant processed 

4. Pebworth Rural Cinema wanted some help with a new BluRay player and marketing material - grant processed

5. Cleeve Prior Wharf – grant requested for life buoy, table and sign – grant processed

6. Bretforton Community Shop want some paint to decorate their shop floors - grant processed

7. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables – grant paid

8. Honeybourne Village Hall wanted some help to set up a rural cinema – grant paid for a projector and a screen 

9. Littletons Juniors want some help with a new football kit for the team,  and some footballs  - grant processed 
What’s going on in your Neighbouring Villages? – I cover 8 parishes and I am always amazed on the number of clubs, and community groups that are organising events every month from rural cinema to short mat bowls, senior clubs to youth clubs, WI to Heritage Trusts; there is a lot going on. I have suggested each village web site has a link to all their surrounding villages so any resident can see what is going in their neighbouring villages; See your neighbouring parish websites:-
http://www.southlittleton.org.uk/
www.pebworth.org
http://www.northandmiddlelittleton-pc.gov.uk/
http://offenhamvillage.co.uk/
http://www.badsey.org.uk/
www.honeybourne.org.uk  

So make sure you have a look at what is going on in your neighbouring villages.

Highways issues :-

1. New pavement along Evesham Rd – when these pavements were re-surfaced recently, they used a new method called “Microsurfacing” however there was a problem with the application and therefore Ringways will  re-attend and re-finish the work sometime in April.
2. Footpath behind the Travellers site – Worcestershire County Council is organising a litter by the Community payback team of offenders.

3. Skip at the end of the bridle path, Mill Lane – this has been removed and a new entrance gate erected by WCC Countryside Services

4. Main Street – pot holes and requires patching/re-surfacing. I have flagged this to Highways and requested my Highways Liaison officer visits to inspect. 

5. Pot Hole/Collapsed drain Hoden Lane - reported

As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
